

2014 年贵州统招专升本考试《英语》试题

本试卷分第 I 卷(选择题)和第 II 卷(非选择题)两部分。考生作答时,

将答案答在答题卡上,在本试卷上答题无效。考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

注意事项:

- 1、答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上,认真核对条形码上的姓名、准考证号,并将条形码粘贴在答题卡的指定
- 2、选择题部分必须使用 2B 铅笔填涂,如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其它答案标号;非选择题部分必须使用 0.5 毫米的黑字迹签字笔书写,字体工整、笔迹清楚。
- 3、请按照题号顺序在各题目的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效;在草稿纸、试题卷上答题无效。
- 4、保持卡面清洁,不要折叠、不要弄破,禁周涂改液、涂改胶条。

第 I 卷 选择题

Part I Vocabulary and Structure(每小题 1 分, 共 40 分)



Direction: There are 40 incomplete statements in this section. You are required to complete each statement by choosing the appropriate answer from the 4 choices marked A, B, C, and D.

appropriate answer from the 4 choices marked A, B, C, and D
1. I regretyou that we are unable to offer you a job.
A. informing
B. to inform
C. having informed
D. inform
2. Westernersbread, milk, potatoes and etc.
A. come on
B. work on
C. act on
D. feed on
3. By the time you get there tomorrow, the film



Α	wil	I start
/ \ .	vvii	ı start

B. will have started

C. is starting

D. is to start

4. Is it in that factory_____ " Red Flag" cars are produced?

A. which

B. when

C. that

D. as

5. The United States is_____the south of Canada and to the east of Japan.

A. to

B.on



	C. in
	D. at
	6. The population in Chinareduced in recent years.
	A. have been
	B. has been
	C. is
	D. are
COLL	7. He ordered that the booksat once.
10.	A. would be sent
	B. would send
	C. be sent
	D. send
	8. The question is of theto all.



- A. most important
- B. least important
- C. much important
- D. least importance
- 9. We were asked to _____our essay in three days.
- A. hand over
- B. hand out
- C. hand in
- D. hand down
- 10. Hold the book_____please, for I can't see the word in it.
- A. more close
- B. closer
- C. more closely



	D. closely
	11. I doubtshe will change her mind.
	A. whether
	B. that
	C.as
	D. though
	12. He is inexperienced and not capablethe job.
COM	A. for
10.	B. of
	C. in
	D. about
	13. I' m not sure which restaurant
	A. to eat on



_			
\Box		eat	~ +
ĸ	T(1)	$\Delta \Delta T$	-21

C. eating at

D. for eating

14. There should be something to fill your bag_____

A. to

B. in

C. with

D. for

15. She apologized for____his permission to use the computer.

A. asking not

B. not asking

C. not ask



D. ask not

- 16. The small crowded house_____my grandfather used to live has been replaced by a new one.
- A .in there
- B. which
- C .in that
- D. where
- 17.____will come and lend us a helping hand on such an awkward occasion.
- A. Do you suppose who
- B.Whom do you suppose
- C. Who do you think
- D.Whom do you think
- 18. Jane's dress is similar in design____her sister's.



	A. from	
	B. to	
	B. to C. in	
	D. with	
	19. I don't know if he isto come and join us.	
	A. possibly	
	B. likely	
COM	C. probably	
10.	D. maybe	
	20George loves his daughter, he is strict with her.	
	A. Even	
	B. For	
	C. Although	
	▼	



	D. Whether
	21. Is Beijing the place? A. you' d like to visit most
	A. you' d like to visit most
	B. where you' d like to visit
	C. in which you most want to visit
	D. that you want to visit it most
	22. Although wein this neighborhood for 5 years so far, we
COM	haven' t got to know many people yet.
6.	A. were
	B. have been C. had been
	C. had been
	D. are
	23. I really appreciatemy daughter with her maths.



A. seeing you to help

B. to see you helping

C. you to help

D. your helping

24. She worked very hard and became a successful sales person____.

A. or so

B. at last

C. after all

D. right now

25. Don't worry. We'll____all the debts to you within two years.

A. take away

B. get out



	C. pay off	
	D. put aside	
	26. Here is a paperfor you to dry your hands on.	
	A. town	
	B. tour	
	C. tower	
	D. towel	
O. Coll	27. New technologies and skills will speed up theof information.	
	A. transfer B. trip	
	B. trip	
	C. traffic	
	D. transport	



	COM	
	28. He is the manager of the Human Resources Department I	
	musttalk to.	
	A. what	
	B. which	
	C. whom	
	D. who	
	29. Iron and steel are flexible. But they are not as	
	flexiblerubber.	
COM	A .as	
	B. for	
	B. for C. to	
	D. by	
	30. Please say hello to Mr. Smith. Nothis address, I can't visit	
	him personally.	



	A. known
	B. know
	C. to know
	D. knowing
	31. Mr. Drake is too shortsome of the cupboard that are
	over the kitchen. A. reaching
OM	B. to reach
10.	C. reached
	D. to be reached
	32. Ted has just had a car accident. He will probably bein the
	future.
	A. more careful
	B. much careful



C. so careful

D. most

careful

33. The sun had hardly risen the fog began to disappear.

A. as

B. till

C. while

D. when

34. I___an old friend of mine in the street yesterday.

A. went by

B. ran into

C. look into

D. stood by



	35. We visited the factory a week ago; all the furniturein
	China.
	A. is made
	B. are made
	C. will be made
	D. made 36. Mr Smith used to smoke but e has given it up recently.
	36. Mr Smith used to smokebut e has given it up recently.
COM	A. roughly
10.	B. seriously
	C. heavily D. hardly
	D. hardly
	37. After her graduation from middle school, she decided
	toher education in Paris.
	A. further



C. practice

D. remain

38. Not until all the fish died in the river___how serious the pollution was.

A. the villagers realized

B. the villagers did realize

C. did the villagers realize

D. didn't the villagers realize

39. I think part of the novel_____is more interesting than the former part.

A. the lately

B. the last

C .the later



D. the latter

40. After a long summer holiday in the country, I found it hard to____myself to the busy city life.

A. adjust

B. change

C. adopt

D. settle

Part II Reading Comprehension (每小题 2 分, 共 40 分)

Direction: After reading each passage, you will find 5 questions or unfinished statements. For each question or statement, there are 4 choices marked A, B, C, and D. You should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet.

Task 1

Question 41 to 45 are based on the following passage:



In the United States, the fall holiday season begins on Thanksgiving Day, the fourth Thursday in November. Originally(最初)a day of thanks for good harvests, it is celebrated with a big dinner, and turkey(火鸡)is the traditional main course. Christmas comes on December 25, about a month after Thanksgiving. At Christmas time, people give each other gifts and send Christmas cards, Children especially look forward to this season. New Years Eve, December 31, comes a week after Christmas. On New Year's Eve, people have gay parties to celebrate the end of the old year and the beginning of the new. This is the end of the holiday season. Easter comes in March or April. This is a religious holiday, and it also celebrates the coming of spring. At Easter, children receive gifts of baskets containing toy rabbits or chickens and eggs. On Easter Sunday, many people go to church. It is also a traditional time for woman to buy new clothes.

41. When does the fall holiday season begin in the United States?

A. At Christmas.

B. On New Year's Eve.



- C. On Thanksgiving Day.
- D. On Easter Sunday.
- 42. What do people do on Thanksgiving Day according to the passage?
- A. Grateful for good harvests.
- B. Celebrate it with a big party.
- C. Eat turkeys.
- D. Give each other gifts.
- 43. Why do children in the United States look forward to Christmas?
- A. Because they can eat turkeys.
- B. Because they can wear new clothes.
- C. Because they have a good holiday.
- D. Because they can receive gifts and send cards.



- 44. New Year's Eve means the end of the old year, the beginning of the new, and__.
- A. the coming of spring
- B. the end of the holiday season
- C. the beginning of giving big parties
- D. the time for women to buy their new clothes
- 45. On Easter Sunday, many American people will_____
- A. visit friends
- B. go to church
- C. have dinner parties
- D. send cards to each other

Task2(每小题 2 分,共 10 分)

Questions 46 to 50 are based on the following passage:



The White House is the home of the President of the United States and his family. It wasn't called the White House until Teddy Roosevelt named it in 1901.

James Hoban designed the White House in 1792. He was awarded the jobbecause he had won a contest sponsored by the government. His design had been selected as the best.

President John Adams was the first to live in the White House.

When he and his wife, Abigail moved in, it was a huge mansion in the middle of a swamp. Many of the rooms were unfinished.

Abigail used the famous East Room as a drying room for laundry.

More rooms were decorated every year. Rare shrubs and trees were planted on the grounds.

Yet, all this work was for nothing. In the War of 1812, the British burned the mansions to the ground. The White House was rebuilt in 1817. The beauty of its decorations and furnishings has been growing ever since.

46. Which of the following would be the best title for the passage?



- A. President John Adams and the White House
- B. White House Today.
- C. A House Full of History
- D. White House Before 1812.
- 47. "The White House was sponsored by the government." This means that the government___.
- A. received the prize
- B. held the contest.
- C. invented the design
- D. was against having a contest
- 48. James Hoban won the job of building the White House because____.
- A. his plan of the house seemed better than the others
- B. he organized the contest.



- C. he was the best-known architect of his time
- D. he applied for the job to the government
- 49. Which of the following statements is true according to the passage?
- A. The present building of the White House has been standing for almost two centuries.
- B. It was James Hoban who first got the idea of building the White House.
- C. The number of the rooms in the White House has been growing ever since it was built.
- D. The White House got its name at the tum of the 19th century.
- 50. We can infer from the passage that the White House was first built____.
- A. on a low and damp site
- B. among trees and flowers



C. on a small island

D. on a small hill

Task3 (每小题 2 分,共 10 分)

Questions 51to 55 are based on the following passage:

CATV is a short way of saying"community antenna(天线) television"But" cable television"is the term most People use. Cable television allows viewers to receive TV programs that they cannot pick up with their regular antennas.

Television signals do not follow the curve of the earth. They travel in straight lines in all directions. Signals from a TV station move toward the horizon and then go into space. If you live only a few miles from a station, you may not get any picture at all.

CATV began in 1948. People in places far from TV stations shared the cost of putting up high antennas. A community antenna was usually placed on a hill, a mountain, or on a high tower. The antenna picked up TV signals and fed them into a small local station. From the station, thick wires called cables ran



out to nearby homes. Each person using the cables paid a monthly charge.

CATV worked well, and soon new uses were found for it. Local stations could feed programs into empty channels that were not in use. People along the cable could have local news, weather reports, and farm and school news at no extra charge.

Today, cable television has moved into cities. It brings in extra programs that city viewers with regular antennas cannot see. It is also used in many classrooms throughout the country.

- 51. From the first paragraph we know that____.
- A. most people use cable television
- B. "community antenna"is another name for regular antenna
- C. a community antenna is used for cable television
- D. regular antennas cannot pick up TV signals programs
- 52. Of the following, which is NOT the way TV signals travel?
- A. In a curve.



- B. In a straight line.
- C. In all directions.
- D. Toward the horizon.
- 53. Cable TV is becoming more and more popular because___.
- A. it is free of charge
- B. it can provide more programs
- C. it provides all TV users good pictures
- D. TV sets with regular antennas can also have a good reception through CATV
- 54. On the whole, this passage is about_____
- A. how to put up high antennas
- B. a way of picking up better TV programs
- C. how to use the empty channels on your TV set



- D. the way that TV signals are sent
- 55. From the passage we can infer that_____.
- A. TV has begun to be used for educational purposes
- B. there is no charge for CATV
- C. cable TV cannot be used in mountainous areas
- D. antennas for cable TV are usually put up In the center of a community

Task4 (每小题 2 分,共 10 分)

Direction: Read the following passage, and then decide whether the statements(No. 56 to No.60) are true (T) or false (F). You should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet.

My name is Mike Adams. I'm an English teacher. Do you want to know something about me?

I was born in England. My family moved to America when I was ten years old. I'm tall, and I have a gentle face. My hair is dark brown but there is not too much left on the top of my head. I



used to be a sportsman with a strong body, but now my muscles have become soft, and my stomach is getting a little bigger each year. I try to be kind to other people, but sometimes I'm very stubborn(固执的) and never change my mind. I want to be an honest person. I'm very organized(有条理的) in both work and life. When I go on holiday, I carefully make a list of things to take, and I pack my bags two or three days before I leave. I like to have everything under control, and I don't want any last-minute panic(慌乱).

Now I'm teaching in a university in China. I love this country, and I also want my students to love me. So I work hard, and I like to look neat and tidy. I always wear a jacket and tie. Of course, I become a different person at home. I change into old but comfortable clothes. My work keeps me busy until quite late at night. But I usually find time to sit and talk with my wife and children. Even though I enjoy working very hard each day at the university, I still feel that my family is more important than anything else.

- ()56. The author lived in England before he came to China.
- ()57. He is a little bald-headed(秃顶的)and a little bit overweight.



()58. Sometimes it is difficult to make him change his mind.

()59. He likes to dress up formally at university and comfortable at home.

()60. He has a lot of time during the day to talk with his wife and children.

Part III Cloze(每小题 1.5 分,共 15 分)

Direction: In this section, there are 10 blanks in the following passage. For each blank there are four choices marked A, B, C and D. You should choose the right answer on the Answer Sheet.

Everyone had a childhood. And childhood experiences are often very funny. Children often make us 61 . It's true that children brighten up a home. They never 62 the lights. I often recall my childhood, the period when many 63 things happened. When I was a two-year-old child, both my parents were busy 64 work. My mother worked as a sales manager in a company. And my father served in the 65 . So I lived with grandma in a village. I was always waiting for my parents at home. My father sent us a 66 of his in soldier's uniform and it was posted on the table reminding



me of him. Once my mother came to see me and we went shopping together. 67_we saw a group of soldiers. And when I saw them, I became very excited. I 68 in a ringing voice pointing to them: "This is my father, and this is my father, and that is my father, 69! My mother said she 70 remember that moment all her life.

- 61. A. cry
- B. laugh
- C. crying
- D. laughing
- 62. A. turn up
- B .turn down
- C. turn off
- D. tum on
- 63. A. sad



B. terrible

C. bad

D. interesting

64 A with

B.at

C. for

D.in

65. A. factory

B.army

C.hospital

D. school

66. A. letter

B. card



C. photo

D.postcard

67. A. On the way

B.In the way C.By the way

D.In a way

68. A. spoke

B.talked

C. said

D. told

69. A. also

B. either

C. too

D. yet



70. A. would

B.will

C. can

D.must

Part IV Translation(每小题 3 分,共 30 分)

Direction: There are 10 sentences in this section. Please translate sentences 71-75 from English into Chinese, and translate 76-80 from Chinese into English. Write your answer on the Answer Sheets.

- 71. The fact is that he arrived in Shanghai yesterday evening.
- 72. Wherever he goes, he will take his laptop computer with him.
- 73. Young as he is, he has been promoted to the manager of a department.
- 74. We have your size, but not in the color you want.
- 75. Thank you for giving me the opportunity for this interview.



- 76. 爬山是项很好的户外运动。(mountain climbing)
- 77. 请允许我给你介绍一下我的姐姐。(introduce)
- 78.我们经理每周一下午都在。(manager)
- 79. 我想邀请你在这个星期的某个时间去听一场音乐会。(concert)
- 80. 国庆节对于中国人民来说是个非常重要的节日。 (National Day)

Part V Writing(本题共 25 分)

Direction: For this part, you are required to write a letter according to the following instructions given in Chinese. You should write at least 100 words and remember to do the writing on the Answer Sheet.

说明:按照求职信的格式和要求,以 Lily 的名义给海尔公司的电器部写一封 100 字的求职信。内容包括如下

- 1. 在六月五日的新民晚报上看到了贵公司电器部招聘业务员的广告。
- 2. 随信附上一份简历和导师的推荐信。
- 3. 我曾经在电子部工作过,所以我熟悉各种电子。



4. 在假期里, 我曾经在多家商店做过业务员。

Words for reference:

电器部 Electric Appliances Section,业务员 salesman,随信附上 enclose, 简历 resume, 导师 supervisor, 推荐信 reference.

明明明·